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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing this just before we leave for March break. I hear from the students that many, many of you went away to warmer climates on vacations. I hope you all had a wonderful restful time.  We are now in the home stretch.

Thank you to all the parents who helped out with Shrove Tuesday’s pancake lunch, it was delicious and we all enjoyed it. We truly appreciate your dedication.

As you all may know, the School Board Elections are coming up in May. If you find this to be your calling, forms are available on our website.  Voting will take place at the May 14 Board of Directors Meeting.

PAC meets every second month. It would be rewarding to see many more parents out at these meetings.  The next meeting is on April 23 in the school.  Remember, many hands make light work.  Every parent with a child in the school is a member of PAC and has a responsibility to help out in some manner. I look forward to seeing you at the next meeting.

As we approach Holy Week, teachers will continue with their lessons on Lent, we will continue to meet in the Church on Monday mornings to pray as a school.  Holy Week Mass times are available on the Church website.

I wish you all a Happy Easter; remember there is no school on Easter Monday.
Sincerely,

Mrs. S. Enns

PARKING

Please remember for the safety of all our parents, children and staff to please park in the proper stalls. Do not block the entrance to the parking lot by parking against the gates at the entrance to the playground.  This is not a parking spot. For everyone’s safety please walk your child to and from your car.  Students are to wait inside the playground, not in the parking lot.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

PARENTS CORNER
If there are any custody issues with your child, please make sure we have the proper paperwork in the office so we can deal with issues accordingly.  Thank you.

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

Welcome back everyone!  We hope you all had a restful and fun spring break!

We’d like to start by thanking Natasha Crossland for all her hard work with the Bud, Spud and Steak Fundraiser as well as a huge thanks to all the class reps who organized the theme packages for their classrooms!  Everyone worked so hard and put together excellent baskets!  We would also like to say a big thank you to Defresne for the Chair and Randall Home for the iPad mini.  Congratulations to all the lucky winners!

The Pancake Breakfast was held on Tuesday, March 4th and a big thank you to the Crossland and Dennehy families at Independent Fish for donating the sausages and syrup!  Your donation is greatly appreciated!  Also, thanks to Margaret Zroback for shopping and filling us in on how things are done and Anna Chugunova for recruiting volunteers!

We are still looking for a Volunteer Coordinator; this position does not require a large time commitment.   If you are interested please email darmelror@shaw.ca for more information. 

There will be a Staff Appreciation Day on April 29th.  Melanie Morris will be offering her services that day and giving massages to staff – very nice!  There will also be a lunch offered to staff and if you are interested in cooking a dish for them or have an idea for something else, please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca.  

Activities for the month of April are:

Hot Dog Day – Friday, April 11th
Fun Lunch – Thursday, April 24th
Family Movie Night – Thursday, April 24th

Happy National Volunteer Week to all of our volunteers!!!  This week, April 6-12, 2014, is National Volunteer Week and we’d like to say a heartfelt thank you to all of the volunteers who contribute their time, efforts and talents to the Christ the King community.  Remember, no contribution is too small and if you would like to help with any of the many activities that happen each month, even if it’s just one, please contact Mel Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca.  

The next PAC Meeting on Wednesday, April 23rd @ 7:00pm.  Hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

As we get closer to Easter, there’s a definite sense of hope and renewal in the air as the sun melts away the snow.  Also, we’re only three short months away from the end of the school year!
Thank you to everyone who completed our quick online survey about the school bus service.  Your feedback is very helpful, and the Board of Directors continues to search for a suitable bus that will meet our needs for the long-term.  We appreciate your patience!

We are still accepting nominations to the Board of Directors.  If you, or somebody you know, is interested in 

serving the CTK school community, we encourage you to speak with any Board Director to learn more about how you can help.  Visit www.ctkschool.ca to download the nomination forms, and to read all about it.

The Board of Directors meets on the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. in the Lennox Hall.  Guests are welcome to attend any of our meetings!

Board of Directors

CHESS CLUB

Do you like to play a friendly game of chess? Would you like to sharpen your chess game skills? If you are in grades 4-6 then you can join Christ the King School Chess Club! We will be meeting Tuesday and Thursday mornings starting on April 10th, 2014 to May 1st, 2014 @ 8:15-8:45 a.m. in the Grade 5 room. Sign-up sheets will be posted in classrooms. No drop ins please.

Hope to see you there!

Mrs. Grantham
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MILK SPIRIT WEEK

Milk Spirit Week will take place April 22, 23 and 24.  It is a celebration of milk and school spirit for all grades to participate in.  The Dairy Farmers of Manitoba provide us with prizes and rewards to help celebrate.  All students who buy milk and use their milk tickets will be entered in the daily draws.  There will also be contests and activities for all students.  Help us celebrate the importance of milk by supporting our school milk program and participating in Milk Spirit Week.
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